To: The Members of the Club 06. December 2014

Dear Friends,

After our last newsletter we are happy to report on several activities of the club. At first we should mention the bus tour to the **US Army facilities at Katterbach near Ansbach** on 05 October 2014: After several attempts we finally succeeded in visiting USAG Ansbach, the home of the 12th Combat Aviation Brigade. On the bus tour, guided by Mrs. Sowders (Public Affairs Officer), we drove around the airfield Katterbach and were impressed by the numerous military and housing installations. In Urlas Kaserne we saw the new hotel, the new housing area and finished our tour with a lunch at the food court.



From 25 to 28 October 2014 the club occupied a **booth at the Consumenta 2014** fair in Nürnberg. It was a great success for the GAMC. We made lots of contacts. A very big thank you goes to the volunteers at the stand Cornelia and Hans Nickles, Heinz Stahlschmidt, Peter Baumann, Ingrid and Georg Barth.

Since 25 October 2014 the long-awaited **Reprint of "Sternenbanner und Kleeblatt"** written by our board member Bernd Jesussek is available now. The book describes the 50 years of the US Army stationed in Fürth (Nuernberg Military Community) on 196 pages in German, with 65 photos. The reprint from 1996 is available for 25 Euro from Bernd or the secretary.

On 23 November 2014 we celebrated our traditional Thanksgiving Dinner for the first time at the Huckleberry Finn's in Fuerth. 13 members and friends enjoyed a perfect pumkin soup, a delicious turkey with sweet potatoes and stuffing, and finished the dinner with an excellent apple pie. For photos visit the GAMC on facebook.



GERMAN-AMERICAN MEN'S CLUB OF MIDDLE FRANCONIA

Our next event will be a visit at the

Gerhard-Richter-Exhibition

on Wednesday,

10 December 2014

at 16:45h

at the Neues Museum Nürnberg (NMN) Luitpoldstraße 5 Nürnberg



Gerhard Richter is one of the most renowned German painters. It is said that his works reach the highest prices of all living painters worldwide. The works shown here came only recently to the NMN as permanent loan and represent the third largest Richter collection in the world.

Our board member Eva Flasche has reached a confirmed booking for a guided tour especially for us. The tour will take appr. 1 hour. The cost for this individual tour guide will be paid by the club. Afterwards we will meet for a social get-together at the nearby "Ginger", Klaragasse 9 in Nürnberg. There has been an information in advance to our members with e-mail connection. If not yet done, please make reservation with the secretary via e-mail or phone 09131-991543 or fax 09131-991505 until 09. December 2014.

We are proud to inform you that our club President, **Marco Froemter**, **received an USAREUR-Award** from Lieutenant General (Commanding Officer USAREUR), Donald M. Campbell Jr. on 22. Nov. 2014. The award was given to Marco for outstanding achievement and actions in supporting German-American friendship. He received a nice certificate at Rose Barracks in Vilseck.

We are pleased to inform you about a new member: We cordially welcome **Ingrid Barth**, German citizen from Fürth.

Forthcoming events:

Tuesday	20 Jan 2015, 18:00h	General Membership Meeting
		at Restaurant Hardhöhe in Fürth

Sincerely

Your Board of Governors

